Marquis de Lafayette Chapter

Meeting Minutes

December 14, 2004

The regular monthly meeting of the Marquis de Lafayette Chapter.  The meeting was called to order on Tuesday, November 9, 2004, at 7:04 pm by President Douglas Stansberry.  The meeting was held at Heritage Bank, 440 North Jeff Davis, Fayetteville, GA.  Color Guard members, Bo Hill and Brett Osborn posted the colors.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the SAR Pledge was led by Charlie Newcomer. Newly Elected Chaplin, Walt Reed gave the invocation.    

Welcome Guest:

President Stansberry welcomed and thanked everyone for attending.  President Stansberry introduced guests, Dutch Dryer, VP Central West District and former President and founder of Casmir Pulaski Chapter, George Wheels, President, Casmir Pulaski Chapter, Brenda Jessel, Regent General Daniel Newnan DAR, Jerry Tomasello, former Mayor of Forest Park, GA and Pete Russom.  President Stansberry passed around the membership directory and asked everyone to look over their information and make corrections so it could be updated.   A new directory will be handled out at the Annual Banquet in January.  


Guest Speaker: 

Barbara Florence, Regent of Augustine Clayton DAR.  She spoke on the George and Martha Washington at Christmas.  Vice President John Sloan presented a Certificate of Recognition for an Informative Presentation as a Guest Speaker certificate of Appreciation to Barbara Florence following his outstanding presentation.  

Presentation of Public Safety Recognition:  

President Stansberry called on Chairman Randall Fleming to present an award to Jeff Gable with the City of Fayetteville Department.  Chief Allen Jones was also present.  Jeff Gable was awarded the Fire Safety Accommodation Award. This was presented by President Stansberry and Randall Fleming. 

Special Veterans Presentations:
President Stansberry called Veterans Chairman, Ted Hackney to assist him with this presentation.  This is for new members that have Military Service that have not been recognized before by our chapter.  The following members received Military Service Award; David Jessel, Lt. Commander, U. S. Navy, 1961-1982.

Special Presentation: President Stansberry called Hal Dayhuff forward to receive a Special Scouting Certificate and member of Boy Scout Troop 65-Special Accommodation; Special Commendation in grateful recognition for outstanding participation to honor General Raymond Davis, with being an integral part of the ceremony with the Boy Scout Troop.  Also, Mr. Dayhuff received the President’s Certificate of Appreciation, grateful recognition for outstanding participation to honor the memory of our Revolutionary Patroits & performing duties as called upon to promote patriotism. 
Presentation of New Members and Supplementals:  

President Stansberry presented Sid Shelburn’s with his new membership certificate.  Lewie Dunn and Joe Hixon received new supplementals certificates.  Other new members waiting to receive their certificates as they were not present are; Jackie Ball, Van Ball, Brent McKinney, Benton Lawson, Walter Reed, Jr.  Other supplementals at National are: Mike Tomme, Lewie Dunn, Douglas Stansberry, Lowry Harper, George Watkins, Brett Osborn, Bo Hill, and Joe Hixon.  

Ladies Auxiliary:  

President Stansberry called on Carole Stansberry for a report.  She reported that the Marquis de Lafayette was the first chapter in Georgia to form a Ladies Auxiliary.  She reported that they formed a year ago.  She reported that the National Pin is $10.00.  She reported on the activities from this year.  
Secretary Report: 

President Stansberry called on Secretary Tomme to give report on minutes.  Secretary Tomme reported that the minutes were emailed out to the membership.  One minor correction was noted and minutes were amended.  Secretary requested a motion that the minutes be accepted as emailed to members.  Hal Dayhuff made a motion that minutes be approved as emailed and John Sloan seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Treasurer Report: 

President Stansberry called on Treasurer Ted Hackney for his report.  50 of 73 members have paid their dues.  They are due by December 15, 2004.  As of December 14, 2004, previous balance: $1,497.84, checks/payments: (3) $339.00, (3) deposits: $1036.00.  Interest earned $0.55.  Closing balance: $1,497.84.  Uncleared Transactions: (5) checks $366.18. Deposits (1) $165.00.  Ending balance: $1,988.21.  President Stansberry ask was there a motion to accept the report.  Motion was made by John Sloan, and seconded by Joe Hixon, to accept the Treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.
Chaplain Report:   

Jeff Lowe not present and therefore no report.   

Genealogist Report:  

Genealogist, Lewie Dunn, had no report.   

Committee Reports:

Americanism Committee:  

President Stansberry called on Chairman Bo Hill for his report.  He had no report, but reported that our chapter would be attending Minter Elementary School on 1/4/2005 to give a presentation.   

Boy Scouts:   

President Stansberry called on Charlie Newcomer gave Chapter and State report.  Charlie reported that they have made up 125 certificates of recognition for the scholarship program for the Eagle Scouts. Last year our chapter did 85.  The State has sent out 1,250 certificates this year.  Many workshops are going on for the Eagle Scouts.  Our chapter will present two awards next year, $100.00 savings bond to the winner and $50.00 savings bond to second place.  Top award at state will be $500.00 and second place is $250.00.  Top award at National is: $8k, second $4k and third $2k.  If anyone makes a donation of $500.00, they will be awarded a ribbon for this.  If any member attends any of the Scout workshops, please let them know about the scholarship program. 

CAR/DAR/SAR:  

Chairman Neil Lawson reported that CAR members were in the Jonesboro Parade. The CAR has designed a medal representing a Patriot.  He and his Phyllis is hosting a tea at that their home about the importance of tea in early American history. The CAR will have a flag ceremony this spring to retire a flag that was destroyed in the storms this year.  Try to have the CAR and Scout program at the flag retirement ceremony.   

Flag Committee:  Vice President Sloan reported that he has a flag presentation is set of 12/17/2004 @ Peachtree Peddlers @ 11:00 a.m. 

Color Guard:  

Commander Tomme was not called upon so no report. 

Essay/Poster Contest:  

Membership Committee Report:   

Joe Hixon, Registrar, reported that Lee Parks’s application has been approved.    

Graves Committee:  

Chairman, Joe Hixon reported that we had a great turn out for the Benjamin Brown, grave dedication last month. 

Parade Committee:  

President Stansberry called on Chairman, Lewie Dunn.  Lewie Dunn thanked everyone who helped and was in the parades this year.  He thanked Jim Robinson (our float builder) for all he did this year and last year.  Mr. Goodrum talked about the Newnan Chapter being in the Newnan Christmas Parade this year.  He advised that next year’s parade schedule would be out soon and will be in the Lafayette Ledger.      

Public Safety Committee:  

President Stansberry called on Chairman Randall Fleming for his report.  He reported that he needed to meet with his committee to select the final winners from the Police and Fire Departments.   

Publicity Committee:  

President Stansberry called Editor, Jim Robinson for his report.  He reported that he has submitted articles for the upcoming Hornet’s Nest and photos and article was in the last issue of the SAR magazine. 

ROTC Committee:  

Chairman Ed Stoner advised that he had no report. Our first one will be in January of 2005.  The Newnan chapter had 2 ROTC’s in their area, and we will pick them up.

Speaker’s Committee:  

Vice President Sloan reported no report.  

School Committee: 

Vice President Sloan reported no report on this committee.  

Veterans Committee:  

Chairman Ted Hackney reported that our chapter will give out 100 socks gifts to the Veterans for Christmas this year and this will be done on 12/16/2004.  We had 1,472 separate items this year.  He thanked Brett Osborn, Lewie Dunn and Charlie Newcomer for there donations.  We purchased three Thanksgiving Baskets this year, and the cost was $120.00.  We will have 2 Christmas Trees at the VA Hospital this year.  He reported that Charlie Newcomer, Hal Dayhuff, Doug Stansberry and himself put the 2 trees up at the VA Hospital.  The stark report totals are due by 12/20/2004, and encouraged members to get him their totals.
American Legion/SAR Committee 

Chairman Bo Hill reported he attended a meeting and there will be a ceremony with the American Legion/SAR on 5/21/2005.      

Medal and Awards Committee:  
Chairman Dayhuff reported on the Medal and Awards Committee.  He has received several recommendations for medal and awards.  He advised the members needed to write information about members who have gone above and beyond anyone else in the chapter so that they can recognized by the chapter.  
Old Business:

Dues are due by 12/15/2004. 

We still need a chairman for Historian.  

Lewie Dunn will be the Chapter Editor.  Jim Robinson made a motion that we elect Lewie to take over Jim Robinson and it was seconded by John Sloan.  Motion passed.

Award Recommendation of chapter members (form was emailed with last meeting notice).  
New Business: 

Update the membership directory. President Stansberry wants everyone to make sure there information is correct in the membership directory and advised the new members to add information about them into the directory.  

President Stansberry reported that Secretary Tomme will be sending by email, changes in the by laws.  These will be voted on at the Annual Meeting.  A brief summary of the by law changes are: in October we hold our election of new officers instead of December. This would our new officers to work with their predecessor for 3 months before taking office.  
Our Annual Meeting, January 8 @ 6:00 p.m. and dinner @ 6:30 p.m. @ First Baptist Church in Fayetteville.  The cost is $26.00 per person.  
Our chapter also received an invitation on 1/15/2005, to join the General Daniel Newnan Chapter of the DAR for dinner.  President Stansberry called on Brenda Jessel, Regent of General Daniel Newnan DAR Chapter to speak about this.  The dinner will be at Mama Lucia’s Restaurant @ 3150 East Highway 34, Newnan, GA @ Thomas Crossroads @ 6:00 p.m.  The cost will be $25.00 per person.

Santa Walk-Around, Stocking /Gift Distribution, December 16, 2004.

Access to Birth Records (will forward message by email after meeting).  Congress is trying to change this and there House Bill numbers and to write your congress person.
Upcoming Events:

December 16, 2004:
VAVS Stocking Distribution, 1300 hours

January 8, 2005:
Annual Banquet and Awards Night, 1830 hours @ First Baptist Church, Fayetteville.

January 15, 2005:
Cowpens Service, Chesnee, SC

January 15, 2005:
Joint DAR/SAR Dinner with General Daniel Newnan Chapter, DAR: $17-$20.

February 12, 2005:
Kettle Creek Program, Washington, GA

President Stansberry asked was there anymore new or old business. Ted Hackney made a motion that we adjourn.  Joe Hixon seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

President Stansberry called on color guard member Bo Hill and Brett Osborn to retire the colors.

President Stansberry called on Charlie Newcomer to lead us in the closing SAR Recessional.

President Stansberry called on Newly Elected Chaplin, Walt Reed to give the Benediction.

President Stansberry then declared the meeting was adjourned.  Meeting adjourned at 8:18 p.m.

Members: 21

Guests: 15

_________________________________             ______________________

John Michael Tomme, Sr., Secretary 
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_________________________________             ______________________   

Douglas Stansberry, President
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